[bookmark: _GoBack]SCP Advisory Committee conference call – September 21, 2:00-3:00pm
Present: Trina Pundurs (UCB), Xiaoli Li (UCD), Vicki Grahame (UCI), Kevin Balster (subbing for Valerie, UCLA), Sarah Sheets (UCM), Manuel Urrizola (UCR), Elaine McCracken (UCSB), Marcia Barrett (UCSC), Becky Culbertson (UCSD/SCP), Adolfo Tarango (UCSD/SCP) 

1. Announcements
· As of September 1st, CDL Acquisitions is now under Peter Rolla.
· Adolfo asks we remind library staff about the SCP-L listserv.

2. SCP Update
· The SCP resource tracking page has been upgraded.  Feedback is encouraged.
· Becky is currently working on a cataloging parameters page.
· CDL currently working on Reveal Digital’s Independent Voices collection, which will become open access in 2019.

3. Manuel Urrizola inducted as SCP AC Chair
4.    Perpetual access 974 field implementation, DOAJ questions, MeSH and SCP

· Perpetual access 974 field: Per Adolfo, this implementation is still being tested and will be for the next several months. Once enough data is collected, Ivy will determine whether it’s a feasible option to implement.
· DOAJ: Per Becky, SCP removes titles based on a DOAJ RSS feed if they are suspected of editorial misconduct or the URL no longer works. Titles which have ceased publishing or are inactive are not.  Becky compared the letter “A” in Jeffrey Beall’s predatory list with the DOAJ journals titles list and found only 8 that were listed of which only 5 were still in DOAJ.  She will ask DOAJ to remove these titles from DOAJ.  DOAJ is asking the publishers to resubmit and reviewing each for issues.
· MeSH: Xiaoli questioned whether NLM’s discontinuation of subject strings would affect SCP. Adolfo felt it would not affect OCLC records and that serial records from SCP would have subject headings added should they lack them.  Xiaoli will contact NLM for further information.

Next meeting: October 19, 2:00-3:30pm
